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The Fairfield Area School Board met on Monday evening, June 29, 2015 at 6:00 p.m. in the District boardroom with these members in attendance: Mr. Chuck Hatter, Presiding; Mrs. Pamela Mikesell, Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Mickey Barlow, who arrived at 6:06, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Richard Mathews, and Mrs. Marcy Van Metre.  Mr. Lonny Whitcomb and Mr. Bruce Carr were absent.  Also present were Ms. Karen Kugler, Superintendent; Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager and Board Recording Secretary; Mr. Howie Kessel, Building and Grounds Director; and Ms. Patti Weber, Middle School Principal.
Public Comment

Mr. Dean Thomas questioned how the Board was going to balance the budget if the property has not sold.  Mrs. Van Metre requested that his question be answered.  Mr. Hatter explained that we anticipate selling the property and Ms. Dean told those present that the revenue anticipated was not included in the budgeted numbers.  
Consent Agenda:
Upon the request of Mr. Lefeber, Item A was pulled for further discussion and Item B was approved first (see below).  Mr. Lefeber explained his reasons for pulling the item.  For example, he reviewed tuition in detail and explained he needed the breakdown before understanding if the number given was correct.  He reviewed other numbers when Mrs. Mikesell questioned if the numbers presented were correct as she had the latest reports with her at the meeting.  Mr. Lefeber stated that the numbers as presented were indeed correct.  Some discussion was held regarding individual line items such as transportation and tuition with Ms. Kugler and Ms. Dean providing explicit detail for the numbers.  Ms. Dean also explained that Mr. Lefeber had passed out financial information that she had not reviewed.  Mr. Barlow then questioned the need to review line item by line item if the numbers were correct.  Mr. Lefeber assured him he was okay with the numbers presented.  Ms. Dean explained that the Board had been given the breakdown multiple times and several board members produced the reports.  Mr. Barlow moved to approve Item A, as presented, with a second by Mrs. Mikesell.  A roll call vote was taken with Mr. Chuck Hatter, Mrs. Pamela Mikesell, Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Richard Mathews, and Mrs. Marcy Van Metre casting assenting votes. 
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A.
Final Budget Adoption
Motion: Adopted the 2015-2016 final budget with revenues totaling $16,361,887 and expenditures totaling $16,817,469 supported by the tax structure shown below and supplemented by a committed amount of $455,582 from the existing fund balance for capital expenditures and improvements.  
Real Estate Tax
9.6898 Mills

(Represents a 0% increase)

Earned Income Tax 1.5%

(Represents No Change)

Amusement Tax 10%

(Represents No Change)

Background:  The proposed Preliminary Budget was advertised and made available to the public, on the appropriate form, as required by PDE, on May 21, 2015 well in advance of the twenty day requirement.  The projected ending fund balance of $1,595,936 is within the 9.5% PDE requirement, however, since the district is not proposing a tax increase it is not held to this requirement for the 2015-2016 fiscal year.  
On a motion made by Mr. Barlow and seconded by Mr. Lefeber Item B was unanimously amended to reflect that the bids received via the sealed bid process and discussed at the meeting on June 22, 2015 be rejected.  On a motion made by Mr. Barlow and seconded by Mr. Lefeber, Item B as amended and opened for discussion.  Ms. Dean explained her desire to use the local realtor, Trish Rowe for the process, signing a contract in three month increments.  A roll call vote was taken with Mr. Chuck Hatter, Mrs. Pamela Mikesell, Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Richard Mathews, and Mrs. Marcy Van Metre casting assenting votes. 
B.
Property Sale

Motion:   Authorized the Administration to place the property, commonly known as the McDannell property, located at 5144 Fairfield Road, Fairfield, Pennsylvania, 17320, containing approximately 6.582 acres with improvements theron, with a realtor to be sold privately.  The Business Manager recommends a beginning asking price of not lower than $170,000 which is the current appraised value. Bids received via the sealed bid process were rejected.  
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Background:  The Board previously authorized the Administration to utilize the sealed bid process to sell the property.  Bids received were lower than acceptable and therefore have been rejected by the Board.  Selling privately does have disadvantages such as the requirement for the Court to approve the sale, buyer related contingencies, and a protracted time period, of which we are aware and will work with the solicitor to minimize costs and ensure we are procedurally correct.  It is our hope and intention that this process will allow the District to maximize the potential revenue to be gained from the sale of the property.  
Addendum:


Ms. Kugler explained that the quotes had been revisited and that they now contained the requirements for prevailing wage.  She felt that the PTO dollars should go for the equipment and the drainage repair expense should be borne by the district.  Mr. Mathews questioned if the $25,713 was in the budget and Ms. Dean explained this was being done using existing funds in the account set aside in previous years for this capital expense.  On a motion made by Mrs. Mikesell and seconded by Mrs. Van Metre, Addendum Item A was approved.  A roll call vote was taken with Mr. Chuck Hatter, Mrs. Pamela Mikesell, Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mr. Mickey Barlow, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, Mr. Richard Mathews, and Mrs. Marcy Van Metre casting assenting votes. 
A.
Authorized the administration to engage George Ely Associates, Inc. to provide playground equipment and install at a cost of $92,196.  The district will utilize:

· $10,000 set aside for this purpose from the 2014-2015 budget

· $20,000 authorized in the 2015-2016 budget

· $35,000 from the Fairfield Elementary PTO

· $500 from the Fairfield AmVets

· $983 from A+ Rewards

· $25,713 from existing Capital Reserve Funds

On a motion made by Mr. Barlow, seconded by Mrs. Van Metre, and unanimously approved by the Board, the meeting adjourned at 6:34 pm.  
Respectfully Submitted:

Mr. Chuck Hatter



 
Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager
Board President



 
Board Recording Secretary
